Modesto Junior College

Planning & Budget Committee
Meeting Minutes
January 22, 2010
Present:  
Mike Adams, Co-Chair, Academic Senate President (non-voting)
Ken White, Co-Chair, Interim MJC President (non-voting)

Kevin Alavezos, Academic Senate appointee
George Boodrookas for Maurice McKinnon

Iris Carroll, Learning Resources Liaison, Academic Senate appointee
Jane Chawinga, YCCD Internal Auditor and Budget Analyst (ex-officio)

Jim Clarke, Technology/Distance Education Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)

Paul Cripe, Academic Senate appointee
Rosanne Faughn, CSEA appointee

Kenneth Hart, Director of Research and Planning (ex-officio)
Rose LaMont, YFA Budget Analyst

Bob Nadell, Vice President of Student Services
Dale Pollard, Faculty Career Technical Education Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)
Martha Robles, Student Services Administrator

Karen Walters Dunlap, Vice President of Instruction

David Ward, YFA appointee
Gary Whitfield, Vice President of College Administrative Services

Francisco Loayza, ASMJC
Absent:
Sean Fornelli, CSEA appointee

Maurice McKinnon, Instructional Dean
	Business


1. Review of Minutes


	Action Item


Rosanne Faughn pointed out that on page 2 “activity” is already included in the spreadsheet and the word should be deleted.  The minutes of January 15, 2010 were unanimously approved as corrected.
2.  Review of Agenda
Ken White reviewed the agenda with members.
3.  Review work of Planning & Budget Subcommittee
The revised draft now includes additions under “Supports” for Program Review/Addendum, SLO/SAO/AUO’s as suggested at the January 15th meeting.  Gary Whitfield applied links on the spreadsheet to all the important planning documents.  Exiting the spreadsheet to link to these documents would not be necessary. 
Other additions:  Guidelines, responsibility codes (3rd set of numbers in the account).  Sample numbers were plugged in for a proposed budget for 2010-11.  Due to limited space in a cell, there will be a better description in the future to make information clearer.  Salaries would be included for review by unit manager for accuracy only as salaries are negotiated items.  Gary will calculate totals by area to get the big picture for FTES.  
Karen Walters Dunlap said to reconcile with Program Review data as the information is included in Program Review.

Gary Whitfield advised that after a unit’s work has the appropriate vice president’s approval, the PBC will receive the documents and have discussions from that point regarding allocations.

Mike Adams pointed out that priorities from the unit/division is data PBC is going to need to determine what is vital.  Karen added that the deans and faculty know what their needs are.  Bob Nadell stated that when the vice presidents come to PBC they should be prepared to explain what the requests are about.  Jim Clarke added that if an account has always been swept, that is valuable information and historical data.  Gary reminded members that “actual” for what was spent would be included on the spread sheet along with allocated amounts.  Karen clarified that swept money can actually still be spent but it would not be reflected in the unit’s accounts.

Jane Chawinga stated that if a unit was trying to pad their budget, it would show up in the last column for 10-11.  She gave an example of looking at actual spent and if a lot more was requested, that might indicate an inflated budget request.

Bob Nadell asked members to remember that everyone is being careful in holding money at least this year in the hopes that the college can carry it over for future use.  Gary agreed that the more the college saves now, the more it can carry over for next year.  

Karen Walters Dunlap cautioned that because lottery money was used for instructional supplies the last two years, the supply requests will come in higher for supplies than actual from the past two years.

Ken White clarified the process:  PBC would recommend to him and he would forward to College Council, evaluating what PBC recommends along with the other information.

Mike Adams suggested that priorities might help rather than going through every single line item.  Karen Walters Dunlap explained that with zero based budgeting, the last budget item in is the lowest priority and that would be where PBC would be able to cut.  She further clarified:  A unit would build requests from what it cost to open the doors and go from there.

Gary will include a priority column for units to rank, facilitating an easy sort of the spreadsheet.

George Boodrookas suggested finding examples from other institutions that have done this, finding out if documents have been created for going about this work.  Ken White indicated that the process has to move ahead as this information from other institutions is collected.  He added that if guidelines are given to units when they are developing budgets such as “non-mandated travel will be given low priority”, they would not struggle with an item that will be receiving low priority.  Bob Nadell responded that with zero based, you need to put everything you “need” whether it might or might not be funded. Ken White added that if a unit is exceeding its actual from the past it will need to have a good reason.
Suggestions given:  Variance column on summary, ranking column (first being highest priority), lottery numbers showing what has been spent out of lottery for instructional supplies, maybe some additions to the guidelines, and adding a year-to-date column. 

The spreadsheet will again be revised with suggestions and distributed to PBC.  The strategy for all this is to take the form and guidelines to College Council on Monday afternoon with any PBC feedback coming to Gary by Monday morning.  The next week and a half will be spent for any input so by February 5th the hope is to have a final document to be forward to College Council the following Monday, February 8th.

Karen Walters Dunlap reminded members that there is an advisory from the state chancellor’s office on what courses the college needs to offer.  She will send the full document to PBC members.  The college needs to focus on Career & Technical Ed, Basic Skills and transfer courses.

4.  Grant and Enrollment Reports
Ken White stated that these two items are informational items he would like on the agenda perhaps once a month.  The Enrollment Plan will be on the next meeting’s agenda.
George Boodrookas reported that the person who comes to this meeting from now on will have a grant update.  He distributed a list of what is going on right now with grant proposals, mostly due by February 16th.   The following were included in this list of grant proposals.

USDA HIS Grant - $250,000

Center of Excellence - $205,000

Workplace Learning Resource Center - $205,000

Advanced Transportation Technology & Energy Center - $205,000

Industry Driven Regional Collaborative - $332,000

The grant pre application form circulates the institution and is signed by six people.  The Senate has its own process of signing off on these grants with five people.  The Board approves for the college to pursue the grant after all signatures are gathered.  The application is written, proposal submitted and the grant gets funded or not.  The college is continuously looking at opportunities that will be enhanced by the Title V grant.  Ken White informed members that the Board has requested that strategic goals be supplied on the grant application.  

Jane Chawinga cautioned that this body needs to know if Fund 11 will be affected by the grant and if so, how much.  She gave the example of Title V initially paying for 4-5 salaries with this amount decreasing each year of the grant.  When the grant ends in five years, the college will have to fully fund these positions.  
Jane Chawinga added that a grant can also be a positive for Fund 11 if there is cost recovery.

Ken White also requested quarterly reports from CTE, Basic Skills and Title V.

FUTURE AGENDA
1. Ken Hart’s Strategic Plan presentation and Review of Mission Statement (February)

2. Enrollment Plan

ADJOURNMENT
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